
Student Standing in the Early Assurance Program 

EAP GPA Requirements 
EAP students are required to maintain a 3.0 minimum pre-requisite (PRS) GPA. The PRS GPA is 
calculated with the grades earned by the Pharm. D. pre-requisite courses. EAP students are also 
required to earn a C- or above in all their pre-requisite courses. The EAP Advisor will conduct GPA checks 
each year at the end of spring term.  

Students who take courses outside of Oregon State University are responsible for sending up-to-date 
copies of their unofficial transcript to the EAP advisor to ensure their grades are updated.  

Supplemental Support Plan 
If a student’s PRS GPA falls below 3.0 during the grade check at the end of the academic year, they will 
meet with their EAP advisor during the next fall term to develop a Supplemental Support Plan. The 
Supplemental Support Plan will be a collaboration between the student and advisor, and may include 
additional advising meetings throughout the academic year.  

Students are required to replace all grades of D or F with a C- or higher and make satisfactory academic 
progress by the end of the Supplemental Support Plan year. Failure to make satisfactory academic 
progress will result in the removal from EAP.  

A student who is removed from the EAP can still apply to the Pharm.D. program through the traditional 
application and admissions process. While students do not need to report their supplemental support 
year on their PharmCAS application, university-wide academic statuses of warning and probation will 
need to be reported on the PharmCAS application. 
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